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Accreditation over; 5th floor breathing normally 

"We are very pleased with the outcome of the accreditation site visit," says 
Ron Dailey, PhD, associate dean for academic administration and coordinator 
of the accreditation preparation. The team of dental professionals was on 
campus from February 7 to 10, evaluating the School's operation. 

"They asked many penetrating but fair questions," notes Dr. Dailey, " and 
our subsequent discussion resulted in the development of a mutual respect 
between faculty, adm_inistration, and the visitors." 

Each evening the visiting committee met with Charles Goodacre, SD'71,

dean, and Dr. Dailey to review the day's results. This gave the administrative 
team an idea of how things were progressing. 

The visitors were uniformly very complimentary of the collegial spirit and 
the commitment of faculty and staff. Following their meeting with the student 
body, they commented that it was the best representation of students in an 
open meeting from any school they had visited. They reported balanced 
feedback from the students, both positive and negative, and said they sensed a 
strong feeling of loyalty toward the School. 

Dr. Dominick P. DePaola, dean of Baylor University School of Dentistry in 
Texas, and chair of the visiting committee, commenced before leaving LLUSD 
that it "would be a wonderful place to be dean." 

Some recommendations were made, the most significant being a 
comprehensive review co update curriculum. Following a self-study, the 
School's faculty and administrators had suggested this review co the Site 
Committee, who agreed with the recommendation. 

Currently, the School of Dentistry program is a heavily scheduled curriculum 
of clinics, courses, and laboratory time. The resulting one-year study will aim to 
create a more flexible schedule. 

In late Marchthe Site Committee report will be sent to LLU and to the 
Commission on Dental Accreditation. The School �ill have 30 days to respond 
and clarify any statements. The Commission will meet in late July and will 
review the report and LLU's response, and will vote on accreditation. 
Subsequently, the School will receive formal word in August, and will have six 
months to initiate a response to their recommendations. 

The School' administration is anticipating a positive response, and is already 
addressing some recommendations. 

"We would like to acknowledge the many hours of preparation which Ron 
Dailey and his team have put into this project," says Dean Goodacre, adding, 
"their efforts provided many positive benefits for the School of Dentistry which 
will enhance our program for years to come." 



The Current Report

School holds fifth
Clinic With a Heart

The School of Dentistry hosted its
fifth annual Clinic With a Heart on

Sunday, February 26.
Approximately 140 patients were

served and many different dental
procedures were completed. Because
the crowd was a little smaller than last

year, no patients had to be turned
away, and students and faculty were
able to provide more than simple
procedures where needed.

Each patient received a toothbrush
and information on personal oral
health care.

Over $8,400 worth of services were
provided by 250 volunteers. Again this
year, students from the Chaffey
College assisting program also partici
pated alongside
SD students, staff,

and faculty.

Additionally, 15
dental supply
companies pro
vided free prod
ucts for patient
treatment.

Breakfast and

lunch was pro
vided for ail the

volunteers by the

m

Dental Student Association, which
organized the event
A raffle was added this year, and

certificates for restaurants and compact
discs, as well as a handpiece, were
awarded.

The event was covered by a San
Bernardino Sun reporter, who wrote a
glowing report for that paper.

Clockwise from top right:
Dr. Judson Klooster, dean

emeritus, mans the front desk.
One young boy
has his braces

checked out.

Elizabeth Cal-

aguian, hygiene
student, cares

for a patient. Kareen LaW'
rence, DH*96, shares some oral

hygiene tips with her patient,
Linda Carlisle,
dental supply,
grandmother of
Ryan and Nick,
looks on with

their mom,
Debbie Walker,
IDP, as Kirk

Specht, a grad'
uate orthodontic

student, checks

one

of the
b(^s.

i

m
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I

m
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Applicants reach record number
The admissions office reports that

over 1300 dental applicants have
applied to Loma Linda University for
entrance in September, 1995. The
class selection was completed on
February 24. A class of 80 students
with alternates has been selected.

Over 160 applications have been
received for dental hygiene, and the
admissions committee will be

selecting 40 students for entrance this
fall.

This represents an 8% increase in
applicants for both the DDS and DH
programs since 1994. The names of
students selected for these classes will

be released in April. SD

Faculty member writes new
edition of textbook
The third edition of Operative

Dentistry has just been published by
Saunders. The 660-page text, which is
intended for use by dental students, is
currently used by a large number of
dental schools and is also popular
among dentists in general practice.
The authors are Lloyd Baum,

DMD, MS, professor emeritus of
restorative dentistry at LLU; Ralph W.
Phillips, DSc, MS, deceased professor
of dental materials at Indiana

University; and Melvin R. Lund,
DMD, MS, professor of operative
dentistry at Indiana University, and a
former LLU faculty member. Most
recently. Dr. Lund served as a table
clinic judge during the LLUSD
Alumni-Student Convention.

Drs. Baum and Lund shared in

writing and editing the 20 chapters in
the book, while Dr. Phillips dovetailed
matters of biomaterials consideration

into each relevant chapter.
Unfortunately, Dr. Phillips passed
away in May, 1991; he had, however,
completed all of his textbook material
shortly before his death.

In addition to being a popular
dental school textbook in the U.S.,

reports from foreign countries indicate
a substantial interest among dentists in
this well written and explicitly
illustrated work. The book has already

—

m

been translated

into Spanish.
Dr. Baum

has written

three addition

al textbooks in

the field of

restorative

dentistry and
continues to

teach dental

students in the

International

Dentist Program, which he helped
develop at LLU nearly 10 years ago.

LKB

Dentist honored with fund
Miss Ruth Nelson of Aptos,

California, has honored her dentist and
long-time friend. Dr. Henry Kahn,
by establishing the "Henry Kahn
Endodontic Endowment Fund" in the

school of Dentistry.
Dr. Kahn graduated from Loyola

University School of Dentistry in 1937
and studied endodontics under Dr.

Edgar D. Coolidge. An educator,
author, inventor, and lecturer. Dr.

Kahn was a charter member and one of

the founders of the American

Association of Endodontists. A

Diplomate of the American Board of
Endodontics, a founder and past
president of the Coolidge Study Club,
Dr. Kahn was also professor of
endodontics at Loyola and later at
Loma Linda University School of
Dentistry.
"We are so pleased to see our good

friend and colleague honored in this
special way,"
said Leif K.

B a k 1 a n d ,

DDS, chair of
endodontics.

"Students and

faculty in our
department will
benefit from this

new fund in

perpetuity ... a
wonderful gift
from Miss

Nelson." BB

Lloyd Baum, DDS, MS

Mahmoud Torabin-

ejad, DMD (left), and
LeifK. Bakland, DDS
(right), congratulate
Dr, Henry Kahn on
the establishment of a
new endowment fund
in his honor in the

endodontic depart
ment.

m

m



Students on the Move

LLUSD students accepted
for post-graduate study
The following students from the

Class of '95 have been selected

through the Match Program as of
March 1 for advanced education:

David H. Gilbert, oral and maxillo-

facial surgery, LLU
Katarina J. Grizzell, pediatric

dentistry, LLU
Paola Guglielmoni, periodontics,

LLU

Richard D. Guthrie, general
practice residency, Loma Linda VA
James M. Henderson, oral and

maxillofacial surgery (six-year program
which includes an MD degree),
University of Maryland

Eric E. R. Oakley, periodontics,
Eastman Dental Center

Shawn D. Parkin, general
practice residency, University of Utah
School of Medicine

The students are members of the

class of 1995; Paola Guglielmoni is in
the international dentsit program. We
congratulate them on their accomp
lishments and wish them success in

their programs.

Christian student

honors Muslim fast
Brad van Mierlo, SD'76, a

graduate student in endodontics,
considers himself a non-denom

inational Christian. But, this year he
decided to honor the annual Muslim

fast of Ramadhan.

Brad had been discussing
Ramadhan with one of his friends and

classmates. Dr. Hamid Abedi. He
subsequently decided to observe the
fast for several reasons: first, out of
respect for his Muslim friends, and
second, because he admired the

concept of practicing self-discipline to
purify the body and be dedicated to
things more important than food.
Brad's wife, Mary, office supervisor in
oral and maxillofacial surgery, also
participated as much as possible.

I count him braver

who overcomes

his desires

than him who

conquers his

enemies;

for the hardest

victory is the

victory over self.

Aristode

384-322 B.C.

Brad—with many of our Muslim
members of the School family—
observed the fast from the beginning
of February to the begirming of March,
a total of four weeks. During this time,
he abstained from food and liquid
from dawn to dusk.

He felt that he became much more

focused during this time, and said that,
after the first difficult week, his body
seemed to adjust to less food. Overall,
he found it a very positive experience.

The following description of the fast of
Ramadhan was written by Hamid Abedi,
DMD.

Fasting is a practice common to all
the major religions of the world; the
only aspect which differs is its duration
and implementation. Every year
Muslims devote one month to fasting.
This is the month of Ramadhan, which
this year coincided with February.
The fasting in its simplest form is

the abstinence of eating, drinking, and
smoking from dawn to dusk. This
physical aspect, however, is only a
small facet of the greater deed. In this
month, the believer should abstain

from all that is discouraged by God
and is encouraged to do good deeds,
such as helping the needy and
devoting time to religious matters and
reading the Quran, Islam's Holy Book.
By not eating and drinking the

individual feels solidarity with the less
fortunate and purifies the body of the
excesses of the preceding year. The
spiritual cleansing is a necessary
requisite which follows if the
intentions and actions of the fasting
are carried out correctly.

This is also a month for the family.
After a day's fasting, usually the whole
family gathers together at sunset to
break the fast and Muslims are

encouraged to invite friends as well.
This strengthens the bonds in the
family and encompasses the notion of
the community which is one of
the main tenets of Islam. 4



Although it may appear to be a
difficult task, after the first couple of
days the body usually adapts very well
and the inner strength the individual
attains maintains the momentum for

the rest of the month. Of course,

individuals who are ill or cannot fast

due to medical reasons are exempted.

The month of Ramadhan is a lunar

month and starts with the sighting of
the New Moon. The last day of the
month of Ramadhan is celebrated

throughout the world by Muslims, and
we, too, would like to extend our
warmest greetings to the readers: Eid
Mubarak (Happy Holiday).

Faculty/Alumni Bulletin

Dental hygiene
• Karen Simpson, DH'66, and

the dental hygiene department hosted
Dr. Kiyoshi Umedzu and a group of 50
dental hygiene students from Tokyo,
Japan. They were given a tour of the
School, Medical Center, Shryock Hall
anatomy museum, and the Drayson
Center. It was a pleasure to have them
visit our campus.
• Debi Gerger, DH*90, and

Cheryl Eller, DH'80, instructors in
dental hygiene, are pursuing advanced
degrees in nutrition and in health
promotion and education, respectively.
As full time faculty, full time wives and
mothers, and now part time students,
these women are going for a record in
busy-ness!
• Debi Gerger, DH'90, instructor

of dental hygiene, will attend the
AADS meeting in San Antonio, Texas,
during March.

Extramural programs
• J. B. Jablonski, DDS, director

of extramural programs, recently
visited the Glendale, Arizona,

Seventh-day Adventist church, where
he gave the mission story, sermon, an
afternoon health presentation, and an
evening dental screening. He was also
able to meet with Indian reservation

officials from Laveen to discuss

possible dental trips. While there, he
was assisted by Clancy Schmidt,
SD'71, from Monument Valley.

Oral and maxillofacial surgery
• Philip Boyne, DMD, was the

keynote speaker for the First Annual

Alumni Day for the Martin Luther
King/Charles R. Drew Medical Center,
department of oral and maxillofacial
surgery. His presentation was based on
Bone Grafting and Root-form Implants.

Dr. Boyne was instrumental in
establishing the residency in oral and
maxillofacial surgery at the King/Drew
Medical Center 25 years ago when he
was a member of the faculty at UCLA

Dr. Joseph McQuirter, current chair
of the department at King/Drew, gave
a special thanks to Dr. Boyne for his
efforts in supporting their program.

Attention,

departments!

We would like to

include information

about your visiting

professors in

Dentalgram, hut

don'/ always hear

about them. Please

make a note to call

Sheila at x44984

whenever you have

information on

visitors.

Orthodontics

The orthodontic alumni convention, held in conjunction with
ASC, again sponsored a golf tournament. This year participation
rose to 45 players (top). First place went to Bernie Chang and
Jason Chiakowsky, graduate orthodontic students; Toufic

Jeiroudi, director of
the graduate
program; and Willie
Schlenker,
associate professor
(bottom left).

Among the players
were Dave Wilkin

son and Anne

Beress, graduate
students (below).

4 >

n
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Research

Following are some highlights of
LLUSD research and scholastic activities

from last school year, compiled by Dr.
George Lessard, director of research
planning:

Publications/presentations
• approximately 110 publications in

peer-reviewed journals
• approximately 130 presentations

to professional organizations
Funding
• nine new corporate research

grants with open research funding
increasing from $835,000 to
$1,720,000 during the 1993-1994
academic year

• indirect cost recovery to the
University in excess of $25,000

• indirect cost recovery to fund
research growth in the School of
Dentistry in excess of $20,000

• 16 seed grants for faculty and six
matching grants for graduate
students provided

Student involvement

• 20 members in the American

Faculty, your

academic pursuits

are critical to the

reputation of the

School. Published

not only in

Dentalgram, but

also in TODAY

and sometimes in

Scope, they add

credibility to the

programs offered at

Loma Linda

University!

Association for Dental Research,
Loma Linda Chapter, who
sponsor monthly meetings

• dental student won California
Dental Association table clinic
competition

• hygiene students placed first at
the annual CDA convention in

92/93, and second in 93/94

Research development
• School continues to develop and

equip research facilities through
aggressive indirect cost recovery
from corporate grants and
contracts

• faculty research education
programs provided each year

• new faculty being recruited to
develop greater clinical research
emphasis: these experienced
research faculty will mentor
faculty research as part of their
job descriptions

• long-range plans include
development of additional
University-chartered centers and
more accountability for funds
slated to support research

For Your Information

New books at the library
The following are new acquisitions

in the Del E. Webb library:
Hist. WO 460 H611a \9\\\The

administration of nitrous oxide and oxygen
fur dental operations; Hewitt
WO 460 N499c 1948; Conduction,

infiltration and general anesthesia in
dentistry; Ncvin

WLJ 19 N879d 1993; Culture and
education in dentistry at Northwestern
University; Dummett
WU 80 G231t 1969; Teeth, teeth, teeth;

a treatise on teeth and related parts of
man, land & water animals from earth's
beginning to thefuture oftime; Garfield
WU 95 C738 1993; The computer-

based oral health record: a new foundation
for oral health information systems
WU 101 B817a 1994; Anatomy of

Habits change into

character.

Ovid
43 B.G.-18 A.D.

orvfacial structures; Brand
WU 113 W424o 1991; Oral self care:

strategies for preventive dentistry;
Weinstein

WU 230 P297 1994; Pathways of the
pulp
WU 240 G946 1994; Guided bone

regeneration in implant dentistry

SPH offers classes to all
The following are classes you may

find of interest which will be taught at
School of Public Health.

INTH 516: HIV/AIDS—//»/>//-
cations for Public Health (2 units), March
27-June 5, Mondays, 4-6 p.m.
A comprehensive overview of a

most challenging pandemic examined
from a broad spectrum of
societal, governmental, religious, 5



Before you give

someone a piece

of your mind—

make sure you can

spare it.

"More Heart

Warmers"

Update
on Dr. Clement

Dr. Robert Clem

ent, assistant professor
of 'oral diagnosis,
radiology, and path
ology, sends greetings
to the School family.
Dr. Clement has been

gone for a couple of
months, since he was

diagnosed with cancer.
Presently, he is four

weeks out of surgery
and reports that it
went well and he is

feeling pretty good.
He will start chemo

therapy in about three
weeks and, while he's

not looking forward to
it, he is eager to com
plete his treatment
process.

"All of the cards,

letters, and messages
have been appreci
ated," says Dr. Clem
ent, "and especially
the prayers. They have
been a definite

support system, and I
have felt their answers

on a daily basis."

bioethical, legal, educational,
medical/health and media

perspectives. Local and national
experts will be participating.
EPDM 544: Epidemiology of Infectious

Diseases (3 units), March 28-June 8,
Tuesday/Thursdays, 1-3 p.m.
An introduction to selected diseases

of major public health significance in
the USA and internationally with an
emphasis on prevention and control

Newsnotes

issues. Presentations will be made by a
distinguished team of infectious
disease specialists from Loma Linda,
Kaiser Permanente, and the San

Bernardino County Public Health
Department.
For more information on either

class, contact J, S. Job, MD, DrPH

(824-4902), or pick up course schedule
and requirements from Linda Parrish
(NH 1318). Tuition benefits apply.

Thoughts on quality education
and diversity
A quality education introduces

students to the richness of the

intellectual world and broadens the

range of scientific and cultural topics
on which students can exercise

discernment, logic and balanced
judgment. Efforts to expand the
multicultural horizons of the student

have a positive and substantial effect
on the methodology of liberal arts
subjects and certain professional fields
such as law, medicine, and business.

A quality education helps students
acquire the habit of critical analysis of
data, assumptions and argument. It is
therefore of educational value when

students, through classroom
instruction, study and interaction with
students and faculty of diverse
backgrounds, learn to evaluate
differing points of view. Immersion in
an environment of diverse and

competing ideas is important to the
development of independent thought.

Emergency? Dial x8333!
You may have noticed the note in

your paychecks to dial 911 for any
emergency in the University.
This does not apply to School of

Dentistry. Any inhouse problems
(medical, hazards, etc.) should be

reported to x8333.
If you dial 911, our inhouse

emergency services are not notified. If

you dial x8333, response will be
immediate and 911 will be notified

anyway if they're needed.

Birthdays
Wishing a happy birthday to all bom in

March.

Keri Allen, patient relations
Jenny DeAugustine, orthodontics
James Farrage, orthodontics
Floyd Ferguson, dental supply
Odie Fontoura, records

Patty Hoerner, floater
Barbara Long, IDP
Michelle Lucia-Henderson, data

entry

Janel Nary, oral surg/gen anesthesia
Doug Roberts, restorative
Willis Schlenker, orthodontics

Ron Secor, clinic administration

Patty Tappen, floater

Check out the research display
If you haven't seen the research

presentation display case on the first
floor yet, make it a point to walk by.

Table clinics and poster presen
tations will be displayed which have
been prepared by students and faculty.

Currently, the three Ist-place
winners from Alumni-Student Con

vention are exhibited: one from

dentistry and two from dental hygiene.
Later, 2nd and 3rd place winners will
be displayed.
The display case is on the east-west

hallway connecting the student
entrance with the entrance to 7



the implant center.
If you or someone in your

department has presented a poster at a
national meeting which is suitable for
display, please contact Sheila at
X44984.

Congratulations
Congrats to Kris Spadea-Johnson

in implant dentistry for passing the
oral surgery assistant exam.

Welcome

• The School family joins implant
dentistry in welcoming Dr. Ciaudio
M. Guerra, a visiting dentist from
Buenos Aires, Argentina,
• Caroline Le has been a part of

the School family for about three
months. She assists the administrative

secretary in dental hygiene half-time.
Caroline first came to the School as a

volunteer, a position she still holds.
She will be with the department until

September when she joins the
freshman dental class of 1999!

Congratulations on your acceptance,
Caroline, and thank you for all you do
to help things run smoothly.

Calendar

Mar 6-24 Registration for spring
quarter

Mar 12 *Medical Emergencies in
the Dental Office

Mar 13-16 Final exams

Mar 16 Winter quarter ends
Mar 19-21 Western Regional

Board Examinations

Mar 26 •Dentistry in Crime
Investigation, Mass Disasters,

and Child Abuse

Apr 2 •Orthodontic Symposium
Apr 3-4 National Boards, Part II
Apr 9 •Endodontic Symposium
Apr 17-22 Week of Devotion
Apr 23-24 'State Board Occlusion

Exam Preparation
Apr 23-30 Fine Arts Festival
Apr 30 'Second Annual Klooster

Scientific Symposium
Apr 30-May 5 'Expanded Functions

for the Dental Hygienist

' Callx44685formore information on
CE courses.

Thanks

Thanks to all who contributed to this

issue o/Dentalgram.
Hamid Abedi, graduate endo
Leif K. Bakland, endo

Ada Beltran, implant
Barbara Boscwick, development
Philip Boyne, oral & max surgery
Cynthia Carter, data entry
Robert Clement, ODRP

James Crawford, educational services
Ron Dailey, academic affairs
Nancy Davidson, financial admin
Sylvia Davis, admissions
Christine Fitch, rest dent

Charles Goodacre, dean

Mary Hartwell, clinic admin

Leslie Hassett, library
J. B. Jablonski, extramural missions

George Lessard, research planning
Kathleen Moore, CE

Wil Nation, pediatric dentistry
Linda Parrish, SPH

Aileen Sapigao, orthodontics
Karen Simpson, dental hygiene
Duane Wacker, restorative dentistry
Florence Wetmore, dent ed services

Happy St. Patrick's Day
March 17

The claddaugh is an Irish wedding ring. Though
stories of its origin vary, all seem to agree on the

meaning of its symbols: the heart is love, the hands

are friendship, and the crown is loyalty.

Flip forward in

your calendars to

October and write

"Family Retreat**

on October 21.

School ofDentistry

is holding its annual

Reatreat a little

later than ususal

this year to

accommodate other

scheduling. More

information will

follow as the months

progress.

Dentalgram

Deadline:

25th of each month

Submit infon
Dental Graphics Studio
Or, Prince Hall 5508

Or, caU X44984

Editor:

Sheila Elwin-Jariooowsid
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The whole School fami)

enthusiastically last month to

to the halls. Two work bees were held to

prepare for the accreditation site visit.
Pictured clockwise from t

left:

Ron Secor and Dr. Art

Morgan do a balancing act

while cleaning and repairing

vents. Dr. Alden Chase

painted with inspiring enthu
siasm. Dr. Charles Good.uTi-

modeled the latest in "School

uniform" while spray finishing.

OSHA would have been prou

of Nellie Green. Dr. Willis

Schlenker spent most of the

day holding up one

of the northwest

walls. Rosemary

Passmore was

caught in the act.

Doreen Huey

collapsed to the floor

from all that scrub

bing. Barbara Val-

dez, Sheley Corn-

forth, and Dr.

Klaus Wolfram

worked on one chair

all day.



Many participate in dedication service
School of Dentistry held its first dedication service for

dental students on Friday, February 17, at the University
Church. (Clockwise from top right) Providing prelude
music were Polly Sprague, SD'96, Dental Student
Association chaplain and organizer of the dedication,
Katherine Im, SD'98, and Stuart Yoon, SD'98.

After the attendees were greeted by Dean
Charles Goodacre, SD*71, a number of faculty
students, and administration spoke briefly: (from
left) David Anderson, SD'70, chair of dental
anesthesia; Susan Richards, SD'84, chair of oral
diagnosis, radiology and pathology; Wil Nation,
SD*76, chair of pediatric dentistry; and Rick
Guthrie, SD'95, DSA president.

Participating students from all four classes and
from the international dentist program received
Bibles embossed with their names, contributed by
the Alumni Association.

Among those providing
special music were
Frank Rho, SD'97
and Todd Yost,

SD'96. Rick Guthrie

gave the student res
ponse.

Other program partici

pants not pictured included Lyn Behrens, MB,BS,
president; Thomas Haglund, SD'73, alumni president;
Michael Boyko, SD'75A, alumni past-president;
William Hooker, PhD, associate dean for student affairs;
Tricia Williams, SD'97: David Reimche-Vu, SD'96,
class chaplain; Priscilla Choi, SD'96; and Rick
Simcock, SD'97, class president.
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Alumni and School host 35th annual convention
The 35th Annual School of Dentistry Alumni-Student Convention, February 15

to 20, was a success. Pictured clockwise from top left: 1) As well as the many visitors
to the exibits, there were nearly 1400 course registrants for 33 CE seminars.

2) The commercial exhibits were well attended, with 90 booths filled. 3) Among
the many booths was one from the School of Dentistry museum, manned by Lane
Thomsen, SD'65. 4) Many students and alumni stopped by to learn about
products; pictured here are Un Ali, Bichien Pham, and Wren Gardner, all SD'96.
5) This year witnessed a few interesting additions, such as an artist painting a

picture every day to raffle off to the attendees.
6) Student table clinics were judged by a

distinguished panel, including Ray Gonzalez, PhD,
School of Medicine, and Barton Rippon, PhD, Graduate
School. Other judges included LLUSD faculty Drs.
Leif K. Bakland, Mike Boyko, Steven Garrett,
Charles Goodacre, and Ann Steiner; Jim
Henderson, SD'95, last year's first place table clinic
winner; Dr. Brien Lang, University of Michigan; Dr.
Melvin Lund, Indiana University, immediate past
president, NASDAD; Dr. Richard Bauerfeind,
immediate past president, CDA; Dr. Jack Conley, USC,
editor, CDhJoumah and Mary Turner, RDH, president,
CDHA.

Other activities during
ASC included a scientific

debate on OSHA regu
lations; "Disrespectfully
Yours," a comedy show full
of faculty and student
participants; a formal
banquet at the Ontario
Airport Hilton; a country
tea to meet the new dean;

the first dental student

dedication; and the annual

golf tournament.
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Banquet draws over 500
The Schoo! of Dentistry alumni banquet, held on

Thursday, February 16, at the Ontario Airport Hilton, was
attended by over 500 alumni, faculty, students, and guests.
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Senior students participated in a drawing that included
the following: periodontal coupons, root planing or
maintenance points, ODRP block assignment
exemptions, reimbursement of up to $400 for a dental
assistant for State Boards, a coupon covering patient fee
for a partial coverage crown competency exam, $25 credit
towards a patient's uncollected bill,a single gold crown
competency exam, PFM competency exam, an inside
pediatric dentistry chair with assistant for a half-day with
five additional pediatric points after completion of
requirements, a Rota-denta from ProDentec, and use of
Dean Goodacre's parking space!

Dr. Bill Hooker, emcee, kept everything rolling
along.

Pictured here (clockwise from top left). Genie
Sample, alumni secretary, and Lori Lang, SD'95,
prepare some of the many balloons which hung from the
ceiling.

Lawrence D. Day, DDS, MS'69, was honored as
Alumnus of the Year. With him at the podium are Mike
Boyko, SD'75, alumni president, and Dr. Day's wife,

Bonnie. Dr. Day
taught in oral
surgery for many
years before his
retirement.

Students
Marie Durflin-
ger and Lori
Lang—pictured
here with Lori's
parents and sister,
Lisa, DH'96—
were thanked for
all their involve
ment in pro
ducing the event.

Thomas Hag-
lund, SD'73, in
coming president
of the alumni as
sociation, greeted
the revelers.

Dr. Boyko pre
sented Charles
Goodacre,
SD*71, dean,
with a clock from
the Board of
Directors of the
Alumni Associa
tion.



■
Hygiene alumni enjoy luncheon

School of Dentistry alumni from the dental
hygiene and dental assisting programs met for a
luncheon at the Mission Inn in Riverside during
the Alumni-Student Convention.

During the program, attendees were
introduced to the new hygiene alumni officers:
Coralee Dinger, DH'90, secretary/treasurer;
Mary Quishenberry, SD*62, co-president;
LeAnn Raggett, SD'95, dental assisting
president; and Mak Nai Dohr, SD'92, co-
president.
Those attending enjoyed the beauty of the

historical Mission Inn with its intricate stained

glass windows and many balconies.
During the luncheon, Karen Simpson,

DH'66, chair, presented Student of the Year
awards to Sarah Meier and Jan Panacek.

Kathleen Edson, center, was recognized as
Alumnus of the Year. Presenting this award
were two former recipients, Joni Stephens,
SD'69, associate professor, at left, and Peggy
Tan, SD'80. Shown seated is Mimi Snyder,
SD'87, immediate past co-president.
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Table clinic winners •su 2iui
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Dentistry—1st plage: Pamela Pogue, Garen
Pieper Hull, and Debra Finch, Monitoring of Bio-aerosols

in a Clinical Dental Setting. 2nd PLACE: Lynn Timple and Patrick Oshita, Disinfection of Stone Casts with High Intensity
Light. 3rd place TIE: Vivian Kwon, Priscilla Choi, and Tai Liao, Comparison of Composite Bonding in Class II Boxes
Using Conventional Light-curing Method with Wooden Wedges vs. Using the Light Reflecting Wedges', and Daniel Asatani, Bryan

Wilson, Scott Parker, and Dwight Rice, Marginal
Leakage of Amalgam Restorations Lined with Various Dentinal
Primers.
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Hygiene—1st place tie: Sonya Milicic, Teresa
Thomas, and Julie Spenst, A Comparison of Two
Antimicrobial Agetits on Microbes in Aerosolization; and Alison
Arceneaux, Laura Tellis, and Jan Panacek, Beneath the
Bristles and Beyond the Brush: The Efficacy ofSonic vs. Manual
Toothbrushes in Reducing Bleeding, Visible Plaque and
Interproximal, Subgingival Plaque Colonies. 3rd PLACE:
Cindy Collier, Maria Cross, and Sarah Meier, Do You
Need to Disinfect Your Toothbrush?.



Please fill out, pull off, fold in half,
and send innercampus mail.

Overseas Mission Service Survey
Administration is building a data base to record those of our School family who have participated in overseas mission
service during their dental career. Please take a few minutes to fill in the following information and return it to James M.
Crawford, DDS, room 5508, Prince Hall.

Name Graduate Year

Location (s) Dates



James Crawford, DDS
Dental Education Services

Prince Hall room 5508
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